Shub, Simon

From: Thatcher, Lucy

 Sent:
 28 January 2020 13:45

 To:
 Curran, Gemma

Cc: Beaumont, Michelle; Shub, Simon

Subject: RE: Concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake

Brewery site.

Official

This was received after mid day cut off.

Simon - please print and put on file

From: Curran, Gemma <cllr.g.curran@richmond.gov.uk>

Sent: 28 January 2020 13:39

To: Andrea Barrancos <andreabarrancos@yahoo.com>; Avon, Paul (Cllr) <Cllr.P.Avon@richmond.gov.uk>; cllr.a.brides-westcott@richmond.gov.uk

Cc: Cardy, Jonathan (Cllr) < Cllr.J.Cardy@richmond.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake Brewery site.

Dear Andrea

Thank you for your email, I have forwarded this to the Chair of the Planning Committee and the case Planning officer so your objections are added to the case file.

Kind regards

Gemma

Cllr Gemma Curran

Councillor for Mortlake & Barnes Common

From: Andrea Barranco

Sent: 28 January 2020 12:16

 $\textbf{To: Avon, Paul (Cllr)} < \underline{Cllr.P.Avon@richmond.gov.uk} > ; Curran, Gemma < \underline{cllr.g.curran@richmond.gov.uk} > ; Curran, Gemma < \underline{cll$

cllr.a.brides-westcott@richmond.gov.uk <cllr.a.brides-westcott@richmond.gov.uk>

Subject: Concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake Brewery site.

Dear Councillors.

I am writing to express my concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake Brewery site.

I have already submitted objections online but I am writing below my concerns so that you can represent my views at the Richmond Council's Planning Committee tomorrow. 29th January 2020.

Some of my concerns are aligned with those of the Mortlake Brewery Community Group. I do welcome some aspects of the development plans, however, I am concerned about the following:

- 1. I am concerned that the air pollution generated by traffic will be above legal limits, damaging the health of adults and specially children.
- 2. I am concerned about the road widening at Chalker's Corner, an already very polluted spot. Mature trees should not be felled.
- 3. I am concerned that the transport and health infrastructure of Mortlake will not be able to cope with the pressure of a 40% increase in its population.
- 4. I support the the proposed Thomas Cromwell secondary School for the Brewery site, not the "Livingstone Academy" for the following reasons:

The Department for Education are considering the relocation of a school project named "Livingstone Academy" to this site. This is on the basis of an application submitted by Aspirations Academies Trust to run a school in **Tower Hamlets**.

There has been a lack of local consultation about the proposed relocation of the Livingstone Academy to Mortlake. In response, over 750 people have signed a petition asking for public consultation and a competition over who should be selected to provide a school on the new Mortlake site.

The proposed Thomas Cromwell School contrasts in many ways to the proposed Livingstone Academy, and is an attempt by local parents to open up a meaningful competition for the new school site.

Parents of over 300 local pre-school and primary school aged children registered support for the Thomas Cromwell school before the application was submitted in November 2018.

Thanks in advance for your time and I look forward to receiving your feedback.

Best regards,

Andrea Barrancos 65 Ashleigh Road, SW14 8PY

Shub, Simon

From: Thatcher, Lucy

 Sent:
 28 January 2020 13:45

 To:
 Curran, Gemma

Cc: Beaumont, Michelle; Shub, Simon

Subject: RE: Concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake

Brewery site.

Official

This was received after mid day cut off.

Simon - please print and put on file

From: Curran, Gemma <cllr.g.curran@richmond.gov.uk>

Sent: 28 January 2020 13:39

To: Andrea Barrancos <andreabarrancos@yahoo.com>; Avon, Paul (Cllr) <Cllr.P.Avon@richmond.gov.uk>; cllr.a.brides-westcott@richmond.gov.uk

Cc: Cardy, Jonathan (Cllr) < Cllr.J.Cardy@richmond.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake Brewery site.

Dear Andrea

Thank you for your email, I have forwarded this to the Chair of the Planning Committee and the case Planning officer so your objections are added to the case file.

Kind regards

Gemma

Cllr Gemma Curran

Councillor for Mortlake & Barnes Common

From: Andrea Barranco

Sent: 28 January 2020 12:16

 $\textbf{To: Avon, Paul (Cllr)} < \underline{Cllr.P.Avon@richmond.gov.uk} > ; Curran, Gemma < \underline{cllr.g.curran@richmond.gov.uk} > ; Curran, Gemma < \underline{cll$

cllr.a.brides-westcott@richmond.gov.uk <cllr.a.brides-westcott@richmond.gov.uk>

Subject: Concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake Brewery site.

Dear Councillors.

I am writing to express my concerns about planning applications for the development of the Mortlake Brewery site.

I have already submitted objections online but I am writing below my concerns so that you can represent my views at the Richmond Council's Planning Committee tomorrow. 29th January 2020.

Some of my concerns are aligned with those of the Mortlake Brewery Community Group. I do welcome some aspects of the development plans, however, I am concerned about the following:

- 1. I am concerned that the air pollution generated by traffic will be above legal limits, damaging the health of adults and specially children.
- 2. I am concerned about the road widening at Chalker's Corner, an already very polluted spot. Mature trees should not be felled.
- 3. I am concerned that the transport and health infrastructure of Mortlake will not be able to cope with the pressure of a 40% increase in its population.
- 4. I support the the proposed Thomas Cromwell secondary School for the Brewery site, not the "Livingstone Academy" for the following reasons:

The Department for Education are considering the relocation of a school project named "Livingstone Academy" to this site. This is on the basis of an application submitted by Aspirations Academies Trust to run a school in **Tower Hamlets**.

There has been a lack of local consultation about the proposed relocation of the Livingstone Academy to Mortlake. In response, over 750 people have signed a petition asking for public consultation and a competition over who should be selected to provide a school on the new Mortlake site.

The proposed Thomas Cromwell School contrasts in many ways to the proposed Livingstone Academy, and is an attempt by local parents to open up a meaningful competition for the new school site.

Parents of over 300 local pre-school and primary school aged children registered support for the Thomas Cromwell school before the application was submitted in November 2018.

Thanks in advance for your time and I look forward to receiving your feedback.

Best regards,

Andrea Barrancos 65 Ashleigh Road, SW14 8PY